UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 10 May 2017
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock


	Present
	Saffy Allayna, Dr Jo Andrews, Zoe Garshong, Owen Gillham, Angela Jones, Zoe Manning, Sam Miles, Richard Murphy, Professor Aletta Norval, Chris Oldham, Vanessa Potter, Professor Martyna Sliwa, Dave Stanbury, Craig Stephens, Professor Jackie Turton

	
	

	Apologies
	Cathy Walsh, Dave Parry, Jess Rich

	
	

	Secretary
	Richard Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Rachel Fletcher, Clare French, Hannah Gott, Andrew Kirby,  Barbara Peirson, Jess Twyman

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	27/17

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 1 MARCH 2017 (SEC/17/08)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	28/17

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	None
	29/17

	
	
	

	ROLE AND PURPOSE OF STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE (SEC/17/09, SEC/17/10)

	
	
	

	Received
	The committee held a wide-ranging discussion on the purpose and effectiveness of Student Experience Committee, and considered the Terms of Reference of the committee since 2012/13 and the context of the proposed Education Action Plan 2017/18.
	30/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Committee members agreed that, whilst reports presently received from professional service directorates can be useful in understanding the breadth of activity across the University, the committee needed to function in a more creative manner, functioning as a strategic oversight board for all aspects of the student experience that made recommendations to more senior committees. Committee members agreed that the meeting should track the student lifecycle and provide a space for committee members to discuss strategic issues and agree collective actions to implement.
	31/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	For the Chair and Secretary to agree a revised Terms of Reference and Membership focussed on innovation and creativity, for approval by Student Experience Committee, and to prepare a list of discussion items for future meetings based on the student lifecycle.
	32/17

	
	
	

	EXPANSION OF ESSEX CROWN (SEC/17/11)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper from the Student Engagement Team recommending expansion of the Essex Crown inter-departmental challenge piloted in 2016/17.
	33/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Committee members agreed that the project demonstrated value in the context of the University’s focus on cultivating a sense of belonging amongst students, as well as subject-level Teaching Excellence Framework (TEF). Considerable buy-in was achieved during the pilot. Students’ Union members noted that similar past projects, such as the House Cup, had become unsustainable, and that impact would need to be evidenced
	34/17

	
	
	

	Resolved
	To endorse the delivery of the Essex Crown in 2017/18, subject to measures of impact and evaluation being strengthened by the working group.
	35/17

	
	
	

	STUDENT SOCIETY SPACE

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Students’ Union Vice-President (Activities) reported that with 3,000 students as active members of over 130 societies, increasing issues have been reported with providing time and space for society activities, particularly music societies.
	36/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Members considered whether the operation of space on campus or the policy itself was holding back student societies. The Director of Campus Services highlighted several issues for further consideration, including multiple use of spaces, later opening times, and ownership of campus rooms.
	37/17

	
	
	

	Resolved
	For the Academic Registrar and Director of Campus Services to review the room booking policy and applicability for student societies.
	38/17

	
	
	

	ARTS ACTIVITIES (SEC/17/12)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper from the University Arts team (Communications and External Relations), inviting discussion on how Arts provision might further contribute towards the Student Experience and academic curricula.
	39/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Committee members strongly endorsed the aims of the team, and considered that the Arts provide a rich opportunity for student activities that can be pursued both as a solo activity, and as a non-alcoholic space. Arts resources have already been incorporated in to the Big Essex Award and certain departmental modules, but could complement strategic University initiatives such as Technology Enhanced Learning (TEL), Black and Minority Ethnic (BAME) role models and TEF.
	40/17

	
	
	

	Resolved
	Several committee members agreed to meet with the Arts team to consider how opportunities could be taken forward
	41/17

	
	
	

	STUDENT WELFARE, MENTAL HEALTH AND MEASURES OF SUCCESS

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Students’ Union reported on their Mental Health Awareness Week, promoting messages of understanding wellbeing and tactics for building resilience.
	42/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Student Support are currently reviewing wellbeing provision, considering challenges of demand management versus proactive messages. A resilience skills pilot has been agreed in welcome week with an academic department. With the role of the committee in informing the planning round, committee members agreed to make use of the Education Strategic Fund (ESF) as well as funds available in Health and Human Sciences for resources and using academic expertise.
	43/17

	
	
	

	Resolved
	To consider formal research requests to support review activity in this area.
	44/17

	
	
	

	PREVENTING DISCRIMINATION ON CAMPUS AND IN THE COMMUNITY

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Students’ Union Vice-President (International) reported that the One Essex campaign had highlighted that international students were not clear on identifying discrimination and reporting hate crime incidents.
	45/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	A Project Officer, based in Student Support, is working on issues relating to harassment, as well as bystander training. The University has also starting work towards achieving the Race Equality Charter, which should address cognate issues.
	46/17

	
	
	

	UPDATE ON BAME FORUM OUTCOMES

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Students’ Union President the most recent forum meetings had identified issues relating to language barriers (staff/students) diversifying the curriculum and student communications.
	47/17

	
	
	

	Resolved
	To circulate a paper prepared to committee members on issues identified.
	48/17

	
	
	

	FUTURE OF FAITH: PROJECT UPDATE

	
	
	

	Reported
	A Memorandum of Understanding has been prepared, incorporating comparable support between faith groups. This and a paper will be approved by University Steering Group and Senate.
	49/17

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted
	The first phase of the new University website will go live in July, with input from committee members for the next phase in September. A review of student communications, underlining the importance of face-to-face contact, has also begun.
	50/17
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